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Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday, March 15, 2018
at 6.30 pm in Kaimhill School

PRESENT:
Parent members:
Colleen Castillo, Julie Donald, Carol McKerron, Katie Rose, Wendy Sinclair (Chair)
Co-opted Members:
Robbie Skinley, Alex Walker, Arline Walker

June Rae (Clerk), Susie Webster 
	Item
	
	Action

	1. Apologies
	Councillor Lumsden, Kerry Munro
	

	2. Approval of previous minutes
	These were proposed by Wendy and seconded by Colleen.

	

	3. Finance
	The most recent bank statement was available, which stated that there was a balance of £11,795.44.  Kerry has made an appointment at the bank for next Wednesday to sort out the various issues there have been, so hopefully all will be resolved.
The next fund-raising meeting takes place on April 24, 2018, when the forthcoming Summer Fair will be discussed.  
Alex showed a video made by the P7children to support their request for funding for their residential trip to Cromdale.  It was agreed to give £30 for each of the 36 pupils going (£1080).
	KM
KM

	4. School Update
	See attached.  
Susie advised that the Anti-bullying policy was being updated with the help of a parent workshop, and she was delighted to advise that Kaimhill School has been asked to present at the Respect Conference at Pittodrie on March 20, 2018.  
Next term Susie will be looking at the School Improvement Plan and would like to feed parental engagement into every aspect of it.  With regard to PEF funding, Aberdeen Football Club is to work with P7 pupils on a Friday next term to try to improve behaviour on the pitch.  
Julie observed that the website was much improved with regard to being informative about what is happening in school.
Colleen had attended the recent P1 ‘Learn Together, Achieve Together’ workshop and reported that it had been very helpful in showing parents how literacy is being taught in schools now.
Susie also made a plea for funding to buy 6 new scooters and helmets for use in the courtyard area, as some of our equipment is not fit for purpose.  This was also agreed, and Arline will advise on the type to buy.

Other items raised:

· Lower stages changing into gym shoes routinely (teachers to be reminded)

· Microphone issues at class assembly (someone had tampered with equipment – they do work)

· Dogs in the playground (to be mentioned in the next newsletter)
	KM/

AW
SW

SW/JR

	5. Summer Fair
	This will follow the usual format, but if anyone has any suggestions, these will be most welcome.  A disco in the marquee, more P7 games, a football activity and having an indoor area were suggested.
	

	6. Parking/

Turning Circle
	RGU students are still parking in the car park.  Diane had spoken to Bill Somerville of RGU about this issue.  There is also still a problem with some parents parking in the turning circle.  Various courses of action were discussed, and it was agreed to organise a Road Safety Week next term to stress the importance of safe parking at school.  Offending vehicles could be posted online, leaflets could be produced to put on cars, the traffic wardens could be invited to assembly.  This will be carried forward to the next meeting.
	SW

	7. Items for next agenda
	Parking/Turning Circle

Summer Fair
	

	8. Correspond-

ence
	There was no further correspondence.
The date of the next meeting will be at 6.30 pm on May 22, 2018.  Please note change of date.
	


